19 February 2020 45 Pipitea Street

Wellington
Richard Clarke Phone 0800 25 78 87
fyi-request-12100-0e78a797 @requests.fyi.org.nz dia.govt.nz

Dear Mr Clarke

Your Departmental official information request, reference OIA1920/0576

Thank you for your email of 28 January 2020, requesting the following information under the
Official Information Act 1982 (the Act):

“Please supply any emails and dates/summaries of meetings between DIA and FENZ
(Fire Emergency New Zealand) on the subject of the NZ Localities dataset since the start
of 2016.”

The Department has conducted a thorough search and has determined it does not hold any
of the information you have requested. Accordingly, your request is refused under section
18(e) of the Act on the grounds that documents alleged to contain the information requested
do not exist.

Under section 28(3) of the Act, you have the right to seek an investigation and review of this
decision by the Office of the Ombudsman. The postal address of the Office of the Ombudsman
is PO Box 10152, Wellington. Alternatively, you can phone 0800 802 602 or email
info@ombudsman.parliament.nz.

Yours sincerely

Anita Balakrishnan
Director Ministerial Advice, Monitoring, and Operations



